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Together in Christ 

Collaborative 

 

May 30, 2021 

 

THE MOST HOLY 

TRINITY 

                  

      St. John the Evangelist                                          St . Ann 

 
Saint John the Evangelist 

210 Central St., East Bridgewater 02333 
Office –103 N. Main Street,  

West Bridgewater 
 

508-378-4207 
 

E-MAIL: stjohnebridge@comcast.net 
Website: www.stjohneb.org 

Facebook: St. John the Evangelist-EB 
Fr. Paul’s Facebook Page —Paul Ring 

 
Church of Saint Ann 

103 N. Main St., West Bridgewater 02379 
 

508-586-4880     
   

E-Mail: stanns@comcast.net 
Website:  stannswb.com 
Facebook:  St. Ann-WB 

Collaborative Office Hours are 9-4 M-Th 
For both Churches 

Currently we are working from home. 
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SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

 
The Sacrament of Baptism is being celebrated on Saturdays at 10 a.m. 

and 1 p.m. and on Sundays at 1 p.m. These baptisms are private and can 
accommodate 30 or so people. Social distancing and masks are required. 

Alternately your may opt for celebrating the Baptism at the 
 6 PM Outdoor Mass. 

Prep classes will take place before the Baptism. 
Please call the Rectory Office for registration.  

 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Is by appointment during the pandemic. Please call the Rectory Office to 
set up an appointment. 

 
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 

Contact the Rectory 6 months prior to the intended date of marriage.  
 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 
If you are in need of the Sacrament of the Sick, please contact the 

Rectory to make an appointment for a visit from a Priest.  
 

Registration: Families not registered, please call the Parish Office 

                PASTORAL STAFF                     
        Pastor:                                       Priests In Residence 

     Rev. Paul L. Ring                                    Fr. Peter Francis 

   fr_plrstjohn@comcast.net                              Fr. Michael Diochi 

   Permanent Deacons: 
 Brendan Fitzgerald  (Sr. Deacon)                         Christopher Connelly            
    deaconbrendan@comcast.net                              cconnelly@rcab.org    

EUCHARISTIC LITURGIES 
 

St John’s 
Saturday Vigil: 5:30 p.m.  

Sunday: 10:30 a.m.  
Outdoor Mass – 6 p.m.* 

Daily Mass, Wednesday– Friday 
9:00 a.m.  On hold until further notice  

In the Chapel  
 

St Ann’s 
Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m. 

Sunday: 8:30 a.m.  
Outdoor Mass – 6 p.m.* 

Daily Mass, Mon, Tues, Fri. 
9:00 a.m. On hold until further notice 

 
*Aleternating between the two worship 

sites, refer to website for details. 

TOGETHER IN CHRIST COLLABORATIVE 

SAINT ANN’S 
STAFF 

 

Administrative Assistant:  Arlene Stefano 
stanns@comcast.net 

508-586-4880 

SAINT JOHN’S 
STAFF 

 

Administrative Assistant:  Deborah Conrad 

stjohnebridge@comcast.net 
508-378-4207 

Music Minister:  Erica Wasil 

The Together in Christ Collaborative Office Hours are 9AM - 4PM  Monday -Thursday 

 
COLLABORATIVE STAFF 

 
Finance & Operations Manager:  Donna Roderiques 

donna.stannstjohn@gmail.com 
 

Director of Music:  Rich Cesarini 
richcesarini@gmail.com 

Assistant Music Director: Matt Cunningham 
 

Director of Ministries:  Stephanie Gaboury 
directorofministries.TIC@gmail.com  
508-378-4207 or 508-586–4880 
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       MASSES FOR THE WEEK                 A  NOTE FROM THE PASTOR 

 

 

 

My Dear Friends in Christ, 

Today, the Church celebrates the Solemnity of the Most Holy 
Trinity, more commonly known as Trinity Sunday. It is a 
feast which has its roots in the early church and was very 
much a response to the Arian heresy which spread around the 
mid-fourth century. Arius, a Christian presbyter in  
Alexandria, held that the Son was subordinate to the Father 
and Spirit in the Trinity, that He held a lower place. This 
heresy, along with Arius himself, was condemned in both the 
Council of Nicaea (325) and Constantinople (381). It was at 
these Councils that the Niceno-Constantinopolian Creed (or, 
the Nicene Creed, as it is more commonly known), as we say 
it today, was created and promulgated throughout the 
Church. 

 
One might understand Arius’ confusion, for the concept of 
the Trinity is a difficult one to fathom. I believe that the key 
to Trinity isn’t so much “understanding” as it is 
“faithfulness”. While one might seek to “figure out” what the 
Trinity is all about, one might be better served trying to 
“enter into” the Trinity. If one can strive to “live” the Trinity, 
one might come to “knowledge” of it. If one can look at the 
creative aspects of the Father, the redemptive aspects of the 
Son and the sanctifying aspects of the Spirit, then one can be 
better serve by, and better serve, the Trinity. 

The key to understanding the Trinity comes in how we live 
our lives of faith. There are times when we rely upon, when 
we call upon, the different “persons” of the Trinity. These 
aspects of God are made all the more powerful when we  
realize that when we ask for the revelation of the Father, the 
friendship of the Son or the gifts of the Spirit, we are not 
abandoning the other “persons”. There is only One God, no 
matter upon whom we call for aid and assistance. This is a 
key element of the Trinity, one which was missed by Arius. 
In “demoting” the Son to second-class status below the  
Father and Spirit, Arius was (perhaps inadvertently limiting 
God. God is always at work – in our lives, in the lives of the 
Church and in the world. God is always creating, redeeming 
and sanctifying. 

 
May we, as we move from the Easter Season into Ordinary 
Time, come to see the movement of God as ONE, just as God 
is ONE. May we know that whomever it is we call upon for 
intercession, assistance, guidance or aid, that God is always 
with us, at all times and in all seasons. May we help others to 

know this truth and may we share it with all whom we meet. 

Have a Blessed Sunday and Week, 

Fr. Paul 

*********************************************** 

St. Ann is a Stewardship Parish  
**************************************************** 

Saturday, May 29, 2021 
   4:00—Parishioners of Saint Ann 
Sunday, May 30, 2021 
             8:30 - Parishioners of Saint Ann  
Saturday, June 5, 2021 
             4:00 - Brian Landolphi — 3rd Anniversary 
Sunday June 6 2021  
     8:30 - Parishioners of Saint Ann 
   
************************************************

St. John is a Stewardship Parish 
************************************************  
Saturday, May 29, 2021 
              5:30 - Parishioners of Saint John  
Sunday, May 30, 2021 
    10:30 -  John Walsh — Memorial 
     6:00 - Parishioners of Saint John 
Saturday, June 5, 2021 
     5:30 - Parishioners of Saint John 

Sunday, June 6, 2021 
    10:30 - Parishioners of Saint John 

THE TOGETHER IN CHRIST  
COLLABORATIVE  

 
Your continued support is very much appreciated. 

Weekly Offertory  
             
            May 12 - May 18, 2021 
 
               ST JOHN 
               Online  $ 1,184 
               Mail      $    545 
               Mass     $ 1,825   
              TOTAL   $ 3,554 
 
               ST ANN 
               Online  N/A 
               Mail      $   605 
               Mass     $ 1,285   
              TOTAL   $ 1,890 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THIS YEAR’S  GRADUATING 
CLASS OF SEMINARIANS AND TO FR. RING ON HIS 
26th YEAR ANNIVERSARY OF ORDINATION. 
 
MAY GOD GUIDE YOU THROUGH YOUR JOURNY AS  A 
DISCIPLE OF CHRIST. 
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COLLABORATIVE NEWS AT SAINT ANN’S AND SAINT JOHN’S 

Please keep the following in your prayers:  
 
Bill Estes, Tyler Martin, Amanda Little, Patricia  
Estes, Vince Adornato, Kenneth Upham, Kay Levoshko, 
Jim Cassidy, Tori Bortolotto, Phil Garbardi, Marcus 
LaBree, Charlie Micalizzi, Vickie Vasvatekis, Robert 
Hanson, John Moriarty, Annette Moriarty, Felicia  
Hernandez, Linda, Frank Conroy, Robert Sullivan, Ann 
Smith, Joan MacIsaac,  Diane Nicolar, Paul Martin, Jim 
Koury, William Neyman, Janet Wooters, Rene Barnett, 
David Warren, Richard Harvey, Sandra Garbardi, Nick, 
Jennifer Washkevich, Dana Debenedictis, Harry Evans, 
Frank Genatossio, Dr. Irfan Francis, Angela McDevtt, 
Nathaniel Maniff, Karen & Janet Daly, Bryan Senn, Rene  
Pearson, Linda Joy, Gail Butler, Helen Conrad, Bob 
Knowlton & The residents of Sachem & Westview & all 
our service men and women serving in the military. 

THE FOOD PANTRY HAS NEW HOURS: 
 

The Food Pantry has changed its hours for the 
Spring. 

Our pantry is open on the first and third  
Mondays of the every month April though  

 October, 2021. When days fall on a major holiday, 
the pantry will be the Tuesday of that week.  

 
First Mondays = 3:00—5:30 
Third Mondays = 3:00—4:30 

 
The schedule is as follows: 

 
May 3rd and 17th 

 
June 7th and 21st 

 
July *Tues the 6th and 19th 

 
August 2nd and 16th 

September *Tues the 7th and 20th 
October 4th and 18th 

 
Donations are always appreciated but please call to let us 
know you are dropping off. 508-378-3760 
 

Gift cards are also a great help.  
 $5—$25 cards are easier to distribute than large sums, 

ie $100 
 

Tuna, pasta, pasta sauce, soups, canned goods, etc. are 
always great additions to the shelves. 

  SAINT VINCENT de PAUL  
 

PLEASE CONTACT CHRIS BAKER  
@ 774-240-8095  

or jchbaker@msn.com  
      P O Box 47   

West Bridgewater MA 02379 
 
Saint Ann’s Church is continuing to collect food items for the 
West Bridgewater Food Pantry.  Items can be left in church on the 
shelves to the right as you come in the front door. 

St Ann Prayer Line:  
 

To request prayers from members of Saint 
Ann’s Prayer Line for yourself, another  
person in need, or a special intention, please 
call or email Linda Santry at  
508-586-6535 or linda@santry.org. If you 
would like to join the telephone tree or  
e-mail distribution list, please contact  
Linda. We would like to expand our  
membership for this worthy endeavor.  

The Society of Saint Vincent DePaul 
 Saint John’s Conference 

PO Box 544 
East Bridgewater MA 02333  

Call the Food Pantry Hotline for food / assistance 
Hotline—508-378-3760 

 
THE CANDLELIGHT ROSARY PROCESSIONS HAVE  

RETURNED 
 

AT ST. THOMAS AQUINAS 
 

THE 13th OF EVERY MONTH  
MAY—OCTOBER 
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Hi, 
  
My name is Rich Cesarini, and I became the music director for the Together in Christ Collaborative of St. Ann Church in 
West Bridgewater and St. John Church in East Bridgewater in August of 2020. Because my hiring occurred in the middle of 
the COVID pandemic and many restrictions were in place I have not met many parishioners and I suspect that many of you 
are not aware that we have a new music director, even ten months later.  
  
I write this because I am pleased to announce that we can once again encourage congregational singing! Our  
collaborative is working on securing hymn books so that we can read along and sing along. We hope to obtain them soon, but 
we cannot say when exactly. Meanwhile, if you would like to start reading and singing along immediately you can get the 
Breaking Bread emissal at the app store for $4.99. Yes, you may use your device in church to follow the mass the same way 
you would with a hard copy of the hymnal! 
  
On another note, I look forward to resuming choral singing and choir rehearsals, ensembles, children’s music, and all musical 
activities which are so vital to the life of a parish. If you are interested in joining the choir or participating in  
music at church in any way please contact me at ticcmusic1@gmail.com. 
 
If you are already a choir member please contact me so that I can put you on our music email list to keep you updated on our 
activities. I look forward to hearing from you.  
  
Thank you and God Bless, 
 
Rich Cesarini 

E. WATSON E. WATSON 

		

  Eric Watson	    O: 508-378-4543  Eric Watson	    O: 508-378-4543
	 East Bridgewater	  C: 774-259-0278	 East Bridgewater	  C: 774-259-0278

Local reliable service & Local reliable service & 
Friend of the St John’s ParishFriend of the St John’s Parish

ExcavatingExcavating
SEPTIC SYSTEMS • SITEWORK

	 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Church Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com	 St. John the Evangelist, E. Bridgewater, MA	 03-1113

G.M. Petti

Painting & Wallcovering
Interior • Exterior

Gary M. Petti 508.378.3459

25 Memorial Dr., East Bridgewater

  Long time friend and business partner 
  of the St. John’s Parish

- Computer & A/V Solutions Provider
- Data / Video Wiring Installation

- Network Configuration, 
Installation & Support

- Security Systems
- Public Address Systems

508.586.4642
830 W. Chestnut St. | Brockton
St. John’s Parish’s Longtime Friend

Contact Sydney Clayborn  
to place an ad today! 

sclayborn@4LPi.com or  
(800) 477-4574 x3884 



	 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Church Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com	 St. John the Evangelist, E. Bridgewater, MA	 03-1113

Jazz • Tap • Ballet • Hip Hop
EAST BRIDGEWATER
(508) 378-7043

www.paulacoffeydance.com
Proud St John Parishioner

	 MARK L. CHAPMAN - Funeral Director
	 Family Owned and Operated Since 1862

	 www.ccgfuneralhome.com

35 Spring St., E. Bridgewater
508-378-4826

98 Bedford St., Bridgewater 
508-697-4332

Long time friend and supporter 
of the St John Parish

FUNERAL HOMES & CREMATION SERVICES

 ELECTRIC SYSTEMS

Electrical Contractors
Security • Fire Alarm Systems

Tele/Data Communications

Raymond J. Lessard, Jr.
P.O. Box 1198 • Brockton, MA

508-584-0822

Stability ❖ Family ❖ Integrity

Brockton, Massachusetts

508-586-0742
www.conleyfuneralhome.com

Longtime Friends of  
St. John & St. Ann Parishes.

Trusted on the 
South Shore since 1984

Serving Brockton to Bridgewater 
& Everywhere In-Between

Joseph Gouthro
License # 31320

Proud Parishioner
Business Partner

(508) 378-1271(508) 378-1271

PLUMBINGPLUMBING

Founded in 1926
Online Learning Since 2012 

A Catholic, independent, 
co-educational, boarding and 

day school for grades 9-12
26 Chase Rd, Thompson, CT 06277

(860) 923-9565
www.marianapolis.org

 	 Steven J. Leonard,
 	 Funeral Director

Plymouth St. (Rt. 58 at Rotary) • Whitman
www.blanchardfc.com  |  781-447-0170

Blanchard Funeral ChapelBlanchard Funeral Chapel


